
 

  

 
22 May 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Stakeholders, 
 
Re: Birallee Village Shopping Centre – Coronavirus (COVID-19) Centre Update 
 
As the COVID-19 situation evolves, the first priority of Birallee Village Shopping Centre 
continues to be the health and safety of our customers, retailers and service providers. We 
will continue to review and implement all appropriate safety measures to help provide a safe 
environment and protect everyone’s wellbeing. We urge all customers wherever possible, to 
continue to support your local retailers who remain open to serve you during this 
unprecedented time. 
 
On Tuesday 12 May 2020 the Australian Government released its Framework and 
Restrictions Roadmap (attached Appendix 1) outlining how, as a community, we will re-open 
the economy over the next three months while minimising the risk of future coronavirus 
outbreaks. 
 
As a result we have developed the “Birallee Village Shopping Centre’s Centre Management 
and Retailers COVID Safe Plan” which has now been distributed to all our retailers for 
implementation.  
 
In essence we will:  

1. Increase regular cleaning services, including regular disinfecting of all high traffic 
areas; 

2. Increase monitoring onsite, ensuring greater quality control of all daily operations;  
3. Cancel or postpone upcoming planned events and major group gatherings; 
4. Provide hand sanitiser in toilet facilities for use by our customers; 
5. Install social distancing notices in public thoroughfares and toilet facilities; 
6. Install social distancing notices on common area seats; and 
7. Ensure our retailers provide:  

i. Contactless payment options; 
ii. Install social distancing notices in store whether on floor surfaces and/or on 

shopfronts;  
iii. Monitor and inform customers of maintaining 1.5m distance as required; 
iv. Provide hand sanitiser in each store for use by customers; 
v. Install notices on in-store seating for “takeaway waiting customers only”; 
vi. Ensure any in-store seating and tables provided are in line with Appendix 1; 

and 
vii. Develop and display their in-store COVID Safe Plan for customers review. 

 
 
 
 



 

  

 
 
 
We encourage all stakeholders to familiarise themselves with the Australian Government 
Framework and Restrictions Roadmap whilst continuing to ensure personal hygiene 
practices such as social distancing, regular hand washing, use of hand sanitiser and 
covering sneezes or coughs with your arm, not your hands.  
 
We will continue to provide updated information to all stakeholders as the COVID-19 
situation evolves and thank everyone for their patience, cooperation and understanding 
during this challenging time. 
 
Let’s respect each other, be kind, be patient. We are all in this together. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Centre Management 
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